
UPDATE  Sat 25/04/2020 9:21 PM 
 

Good evening,  
   
In Winnipeg, there were four (4) new Covid 19 cases to report for Saturday April 
25, 2020, bringing the total in Manitoba to two hundred sixty seven (267).  
   
We currently have one resident on isolation.  
 
Quieter day at the lodge today.  For those not in Winnipeg…it rained for a good 
part of the day!  Makes window visits a little tougher.   
 
If you are having a difficult time arranging time to speak with your loved one 
please let me know.  We have received donations of phones and IPads and 
created a charging station and sign out process for staff.  Our Business Office staff 
will also start participating in the facetime and phone calls with family and 
residents.  Recreation has created a calendar where all calls are scheduled so 
hopefully those that want calls and facetime will receive. 
 
Thank you to all those that have donated hand made masks and button straps for 
masks.  Thank you to the families that have made signs and visited our lodge 
encouraging our staff to carry on.  Thank you to the families that have baked and 
brought thoughtful treats to our staff.  Thank you for the donations of money to 
purchase coffee/tea and lunches.  Thank you to all that respond to my emails with 
supportive, loving words!  I want you to know that those messages get to the staff 
via the binder that remains in the front lobby seating area.  Thank you to the 
families that have provided contacts for hand sanitizer! 
 
Before too long it will be warm and sunny and we will start filling our planters and 
flower beds!  For those that enjoy working outdoors we are happy to take your 
donations of time to help with planting and donations of annuals for our 
planters.  For those interested please respond directly to me and I can share more 
details on what exactly we need as well as when we are planning to do our 
planting. 
 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns please feel free to contact me 
or Alison at 204-257-9947.  
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We hope that you are all keeping well, practicing social distancing and staying 
close to home.  We thank you for your continued support, positive comments and 
prayers~    
   
Please visit the website below for updates:  
   
https://www.gov.mb.ca/covid19/    
 

BE SURE TO FOLLOW, LIKE & SHARE 
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/Golden-Links-Lodge-PCH-
265702143972832/ 
Instagram https://www.instagram.com/goldenlinkslodgepch/?hl=en 
 
 

Marcy-Lynn Larner 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
GOLDEN LINKS LODGE 
2280 St. Mary’s Road 
Winnipeg, MB. R2N 3Z6 
Marcy-Lynn.Larner@goldenlinks.mb.ca 
www.goldenlinks.mb.ca 
 
Phone 204-257-9947 (Ext. 225) 
Cell 204-232-2801 
 
“Because when you stop and look around this life is pretty amazing” – author unknown 
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